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16th June 2001

Mike O’Connor

Criminal Justice Commission

Brisbane

By fax: 3360 6333

Delay in receiving Police report

Dear Mike,

Further to our discussion of the 8th June 2001 I am enquiring as to the status of the report received by you from the Queensland Police Commissioner regarding the delay in charging The Bulletin for allegedly breaching Section 7 of the (Criminal Law) Sexual Offences Act of 1978 and my allegation that incorrect procedures had been applied before my arrest on the same charge. You informed that a three page report had been received by Helen Couper some time before. It is now over eight months since I first raised this issue with the CJC (October 2000).

How can the Police explain the delay? It took just two days to have me arrested without any prior police investigation. This point alone supports my well-publicised claim that my arrest was politically motivated. Now it is apparently the CJC who are sitting on their hands.

Could you also advise me on how I can get access to the documents used by the Police to prepare the report that you now have? I intend to apply for copies under Freedom of Information. 

I seek your urgent response and a copy of the Police report.

Yours faithfully

Scott Balson

Phone 3201 1900

